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Good morning, Sarah,
 
Please find below my comments concerning the proposed changes to the
development noted as "North Side of Port Robinson Road, East of Station Street"
 
First of all, having responded to other notices requesting input, we are quite
confident that no feedback has any possibility of altering what will happen on any
development lands in Fonthill. This was reinforced when I received a reply from the
then-recipient to a submitted comment, that was about 1.5 pages long, telling me
why my opinions and concerns were wrong. Nevertheless, I will submit these
comments.
 
When we purchased our home on College Street in 1996, we contacted the town
planner of that day, asking about the vacant lands east and north of the property
we were considering. They lied to us about the purpose of those lands. We learned
of that lie within 6 months of moving in. At no time during our interactions with the
Town on any subject, did the fact that this part of town was slated for extreme
densification ever mentioned by anyone; not by councillors with whom we
interacted about what could be related matters, not in the local paper in those days.
In fact, not until a town resident was permitted to submit a lengthy letter-to-the-
editor of then-Voice of Pelham, in which he exposed the plan to add between 6000
and 11000 new homes to our village over a fairly short number of years, did that
fact ever come to light to anyone with whom we had interaction. We have
interacted with many these nearly 30 years. That was the strongest indication that
what the Town had planned would proceed regardless of any opposition from we
who invested in our homes here.
 
We had moved here specifically because it was a small town, with small town
amenities and small town development. We did not want a suburban environment
nor its 'benefits". Had we been informed when we made inquiries, we would not
have looked here; had we been informed or had the information been made public
prior to that letter to the editor, we would have left. But, the information was not
given, and here we are, increasingly surrounded by high-density developments that
have increased the demands on our roads and infrastructure, increased the
noise and busy-ness, and decreased the ability to have a quiet walk or afternoon in
our own neighbourhood.
 
Since the Town accepted the instructions from the province to densify our little
town, residents who aren't ok with it have come to realize that it will proceed,
regardless of whether it's best for the community or the "environment" of the town
we call home. In fact, we have had exactly one summer since '96, without
construction or demolition within a couple of blocks of our home, with the attendant
noise, dirt, heavy equipment, and traffic disruptions. The last two construction








